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Dear Parents/Carers, 

What a fantastic start to this school year. I have absolutely loved getting to know our 

school community over the last six weeks and have received a very warm welcome 

from all the staff and students at Connaught. This half term has been jammed full of 

activities for our students, some of which you will find articles on in this newsletter: from 

National Poetry day celebrations to Geography field trips, from Manga club to Black 

History Month celebrations, including a fantastic student-led assembly. It was 

wonderful to see the first drama performance of the year; Romeo & Juliet 

Reimagined. The hours of rehearsals certainly paid off and the production was a 

resounding success. 

We also welcomed a record number of families to our school open evening, as well 

as our open morning visits when parents had an opportunity to see what our students 

do in their lessons on any normal school day. Our visitors’ feedback could not have 

been more positive, with families noting how focused our students are in lessons, how 

happy, polite and friendly the students are and what a warm welcoming atmosphere 

our school has.   

Our new Year 7 cohort has settled in beautifully, quickly getting to know the routines 

and expectations of life at Connaught. Last week, parents and carers of Year 7  had 

an opportunity to meet form tutors and discuss progress made so far. We were 

delighted to be able to celebrate  the very positive start they have made in their new 

school.  

Year 11 had an opportunity to gain study and revision skills earlier this term in a special 

workshop organised for them and it was good to see the students' continued serious 

and mature attitude towards their upcoming exams. It is important that the Year 11s 

have a good rest over the coming half term but also that they take advantage of the 

time they have to get started on some serious revision - doing two hours of quality, 

intensive learning each day still leaves plenty of time for all of the other opportunities 

that holiday time brings and will leave the student with a sense of accomplishment, 

knowing that good routines are being formed and sound preparation is being put in 

place for the mock exams, which start on Monday 28th November. I have added 

some information below which may help families of Year 11 at this crucial time in 

supporting revision. 

I’m really keen to review your views on various aspects of school life; In the next few 

weeks, please look out for a parent survey to help us to improve our communication 



and gather your opinions as we shape the next phase of our 

journey.  

Please enjoy this edition of our newsletter and, as ever, 

please do get in touch if you need help or support with any 

aspect of your child’s welfare or education. 

Linsey Hand 

Headteacher 
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This half term the Year 9 

students have all visited 

Wanstead Park to carry 

out fieldwork on a small 

meander.  

Students were tasked 

with collecting data to 

identify whether our 

example is a ‘typical 

meander’ and they did 

this by surveying the river 

depth, measuring the 

stones in the river, 

c o m p l e t i n g  f i e l d 

sketches to show their 

observations and racing 

oranges to find the 

speed of the river in 

different areas.  

The results were used in 

subsequent geography 

lessons to practise their 

data analysis skills and 

give the students an 

insight into the fieldwork 

expectations of the 

Geography GCSE. 

The students were very 

good on all four days, 

they carried all the 

required equipment to 

the park with no 

complaint and were 

q u i c k  t o  f o l l o w 

instructions.    A number 

of members of the public 

stopped to speak to us 

and were all very 

impressed by our 

students good manners 

and enthusiasm. 

Comments from the 

students … 

“It’s been an exhilarating 

afternoon.” 

“I loved wearing the 

waders.” 

“We’ve learnt a lot more 

about how meanders 

form.” 

Ms Quinn 

Head of Geography 

Year 9 Wanstead Park Trip 

“It’s been an 

exhilarating 

afternoon.” 
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On Tuesday  27 th 

September the Drama 

Club production of 

R o m e o  &  J u l i e t 

Reimagined finally got to 

go ahead! After months 

and months of rehearsals 

and delays beyond our 

control the very talented 

and resilient cast wowed 

the audience with the 

comic retelling of the star

-crossed lovers' story. A 

pastiche of a production 

contained references to 

the film Men in Black, 

Alice in Wonderland, a 

wedding to a Drum & 

Bass soundtrack, a Rick 

Astley 'Rick Roll' and an ill

-advised life coach! The 

production was a huge 

success and we all 

laughed a lot! 

I am very grateful to the 

cast and the student led 

lighting crew for putting 

in so many hours of hard 

work! I am looking 

forward to the next 

Drama Club production 

in the Summer term! If 

you want to take part, 

look out for audition 

posters in the new year! 

Ms Jemal 

Head of Drama 

Classroom about the 

next trip; if you are 

interested in booking a 

space on a particular 

theatre trip get a letter 

from Ms Jemal.                                                                                 

Each term  we will visit a 

different show! Tickets 

are on a first-come, first-

served basis. Trips will 

run in the evening and 

cost between £20-25, 

depending on the 

show. Please look out 

for adverts on the whole

- s c h o o l  G o o g l e 

 

Romeo & Juliet Reimagined  

Theatre Club is back!  

“The 

production 

was a huge 

success and 

we all laughed 

a lot!” 
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To celebrate National 

Poetry Day on Thursday, 

6th October, a number 

of students took up the 

creative challenge of 

wr i t i ng  the i r  own 

poems.  The theme for 

2022 is The Environment. 

Throughout the week, 

students were able to 

read poems and take 

inspiration for their own 

creative contributions. 

Well done to the 

following poets for their 

amazing poems, which 

display not only a 

wonderful appreciation 

of the natural world but 

also a very expressive use 

of language. 

Ms Caroto 

Head of English 
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During March, we 

planted some potato 

seeds as part of our 

gardening project. A few 

months later, we dug up 

the potato plants and 

removed the potatoes 

from the roots. Then, we 

washed the potatoes 

thoroughly and after 

that, we cut the potatoes 

into wedges and put 

them into a baking tray 

with olive oil. Our team 

cooked them in an oven 

for around 25 minutes 

and then turned them 

over to be cooked 

again. When they were 

baked, we put them 

onto plates with salt and 

we made a run for the 

chips. The chips were 

very delicious and we 

were a little disappointed 

when they were all 

finished.  

The Gardening Club 

making more successful 

products. Thanks to Ms 

F i t z p a t r i c k ,  w h o 

u n d e r t o o k  t h e 

responsibility of selling 

these food items at the 

parents’ evening. We 

are delighted to report 

that the sale raised over 

£30 and all proceeds 

will go towards the PTA. 

If any parent wishes to 

join the PTA, please 

contact Ms  Debbie 

Fitzpatrick at the school. 

W h i l s t  m o s t 

students  were enjoying 

their lunch break, three 

students decided to 

give up a part of their 

lunch time to bake 

cookies and cakes for 

the Year 7 Parents’ 

Evening. 

Eva, Aya and Simrit, 

s h o w e d  s u c h 

enthusiasm and maturity 

as they got on with the 

task of baking. The end 

r e s u l t  w a s  v e r y 

successful and between 

the three of them they 

managed to make 12 

chocolate chip cookies, 

12 plain cookies, 12 

chocolate cupcakes 

and 12 chocolate chip 

cupcakes. 

I thoroughly enjoyed 

working with these 

students and I hope that 

we can move on to 

Mrs Wallace 

Head of Design and 

Technology 

~Gardening Club Potato Bonanza!~  

Connaught School for Girls budding entrepreneurs  
“We are 

delighted to 

report that the 

sale raised over 

£30 and all 

proceeds will go 

towards the PTA.” 
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Year 7 

We are pleased to see 

how well the Year 7s are 

settling in and taking to 

their French lessons. We 

certainly have many 

budding linguists here 

at Connaught. Keep 

producing the great 

work, Year 7!  

Drawings:-  

To the right by Ariss Dar 

Below by Huda Raja 

a b o u t  l a n g u a g e s 

spoken, including the 

ancient Silbo ‘whistling’ 

European Day of 

Languages  

On Monda y 26 th 

September, Connaught 

celebrated the 21st 

anniversary of European 

Day of Languages. 

Students were given an 

opportunity to practise 

saying tongue twisters in 

different languages and 

had assemblies looking 

at polyglots, fun facts 

language of La Gomera, 

Spain, which is still taught 

today.  

Modern Foreign Languages 

“We certainly 

have many 

budding 

linguists here at 

Connaught.” 
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Several students also 

took part in a poster 

competition. Look out 

for the winning poster 

around the school and 

on social media!  Well 

done to all who took 

part, and especially to 

our winners: 

1st Place - Humeirah 

11G 

2nd Place - Joylyn 8W 

3rd Place - Arissa 7C 

Modern Foreign Languages (continued) 

Did you know?  
Twitter: 

@MFLConnaught 

Instagram: 

@MFLConnaught 
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Remember to revise from your French and Spanish  books every week in order to 

keep up :)  

Merci beaucoup!   ¡ Muchas Gracias ! 

The Modern Foreign Languages department. 



Year 10 

This term, the Year 10s 

have been revisiting 

their machining skills by 

making a decorative 

e l e p h a n t .  T h e y 

decorated them with a 

range of either African 

or Indian motifs and 

then added embroidery 

and sequins. 

The standard of work 

was really high and the 

range of designs and 

colour schemes was 

fantastic! Some of them 

are also on display in 

the reception area. 

A great start to their 

course; well done Year 

10! 

Year 8 

The Year 8 classes have 

been making a large 

dice from fleece fabric. 

Each side of the dice 

uses different textiles 

techniques. They will be 

sewing the dice 

together after the half 

term but here is some of 

their work in progress 

along with their design 

pages. I have been 

really impressed 

w i t h  t h e i r 

creativity and 

ability to work 

independently 

on this project.  

Ms Rain 

Head of Textiles 

Textiles 

“The standard 

of work was 

really high and 

the range of 

designs and 

colour schemes 

was fantastic!” 
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“I chose this book as I 

love mystery books! 

‘Waiting for Murder’; I 

can’t wait to read it.”  

Hafsa Khan 7G 

 

“I chose the book 

‘Amber Undercover’ 

because I would like to 

know what it is like to be 

a teenage spy.”         

T h a s h v i g a 

Thanabalasingam 7G 

 

Ms Riaz 

Learning Resource 

Centre  

Bookbuzz students 

quotations 

“I chose the book ‘The 

Astonishing Future of 

Alex Nobody’ because 

the name of the book 

made me wonder who 

Alex is and what 

happened to him.”                              

Aafiya Malik 7G 

 

“I chose the book 

called ‘House of 

Clouds’ because the 

setting was a house and 

lakes; it looked like an 

adventure fantasy 

b o o k . ”                

Faatimah Ahmed 7G 

 

“I chose the book 

‘Waiting for Murder’ 

because I really enjoy 

murder mystery books 

and the front cover 

l o o k e d  r e a l l y 

i n t e r e s t i n g . ”  

Ammaarah Mayet 7G 

“I chose this 

book as I love 

mystery books!”  
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Bookbuzz (continued) 

 

“I chose the 

book ‘Amber 

Undercover’ 

because I would 

like to know what 

it is like to be a 

teenage spy.”          
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Staff Training Day                                                         Friday 21st October  

                                                                                      (school closed to students) 

                                 

Half term holiday                  Monday 24th October  

                    to Friday 28th October 

 

First Teaching day back                               Monday 31st October at 8.20am  

 

Year 11 Mock GCSE  exams                              Monday 28th November 

                    to Thursday 15th December 

 

Last day of Autumn Term                               Friday 16th December  

                   Years 10 & 11 leave at 12pm 

                   Years 7, 8 & 9 leave at 1pm 

Dates for your Diary 

seize the day 

H E AD T E AC H E R  

M S  L I NS E Y  H AN D  

Dyers Hall Road 

Leytonstone 

London E11 4AE 

tel: 020 8539 3029 

fax: 020 8558 3827 

Email: 

school@connaught.

waltham.sch.uk  

Connaught 
 S c h o o l  f o r  G i r l s   

The class looked at the 

history and design of the 

magnificent St Paul's 

Cathedral in London. 

Once facts and images 

w e r e  c o m p l e t e d , 

learners were asked to 

create a presentation 

on the building. The 

presentation had to 

include key information, 

images and their own 

study. Ramona's pencil 

study is original and well 

executed - which is why 

it was chosen. 

Well Done Ramona! 

Mr Pauro 

Art Department 

Artist of the Month 

www.connaught-school.co.uk 

Published and 

edited by 

Mr L. Simpson 
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